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Ferham Primary School





September 3rd 2020





Welcome back!


We are so pleased to see so many children (and staff) back in school this week. We hope you have had a wonderful summer holiday and are ready for the new school term. We are!





This term we will be focusing on our Rainbow Recovery Curriculum – understanding that children have been through a potentially traumatic period of school closures, lockdown and a global pandemic. We aim to develop the children’s social skills whilst focusing on ensuring they have positive mental health.





If you have any worries, questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact school. 








Changes to the school building 





Important notice





A reminder that school will be closed on Friday afternoons for the foreseeable future.  





School is closed on Friday 25th September all day – this is for a further staff training day.





There are a number of changes which have taken place in school over the summer holidays.





All classrooms have had a new coat of paint, new flooring and new chairs. 





There is new carpet in the entrance hall and brand new decoration in the library. 





We feel very fortunate to have such a wonderful school building to share with the children. 





Although we are currently limiting visitors to school and we are not inviting parents in to the building, we cannot with to share it with you as soon as we are allowed!





School values and vision





We have simplified the values, rules and vision for the school. Our vision is now ‘Making a Difference’. We would like all of our pupils to leave us knowing how to make a positive difference to the community and society they live in and to themselves. 





Our new school rules are easy to remember: Ready, Respectful, Safe





Our values are: tolerance, resilience, respect. 








Attendance





We want all children back in school. It is vitally important that all children have access to a full education and pastoral support. We understand that many of our families may be concerned about the safety of their children but we can assure you that school is as safe as possible and we are following all government guidance regarding Covid-19. We will continue to review the guidance and change procedures if needed.





Staffing changes 


We would like to welcome our new Year 4 teacher Mrs Moss who joins us from Wath Victoria Primary. 


Mrs Gill, our new Headteacher, started at Ferham on 1st September. She is eager to meet all of the children and families in the community and looks forward to the new school year. 





We are sad to lose Mrs Kelly from the school office. She is moving to a new school – we wish her luck in her next venture. The office will be supported by Mrs Johnson from James Montgomery Academy Trust. 


We wish Mr Goulding, Miss Todd and Miss Glover good luck in their new ventures.








